
 

 

     
TOWN OF GREENFIELD BOARD MEETING ~ Wednesday, July 14, 2021  

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT Chair, Tom Jacobs, Supervisors Andy Neubauer and Kevin Timm 

STAFF PRESENT Clerk Jill Murphy and Treasurer Danny Kjos 
                         

 
The Town Board meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM on Wednesday, July 14, 2021 by Chair Jacobs at N1800    
Town Hall Road      

 
              Pledge of Allegiance 

 
              Minutes from both the June 28, 2021 Clements Road Special Meeting and the June 9, 2021 town board meeting   
              were read by Clerk Murphy.  Supervisor Neubauer made a motion to approve both minutes, 2nd by Supervisor  
              Timm, motion carried 3-0      
    

The June 2021 financial report was read by Treasurer Kjos. *Discussion of 2019 La Crosse School District 
payment and ARPR.  Supervisor Neubauer made a motion to approve the financial report, 2nd by Supervisor. 
Timm; motion carried 3-0.   
 
Shelby Fire Department – no representatives present.  
 
Road Report:  Green Glen Drive; road damage-Darrel Servais, town worker, stated resident on this rd. gave him 
                          copies of the upheaval damage (pics) on this road item; Pics given to board- will be referred to  
                          town staff by Chair Jacobs for possible seal coating           
                          Meadow Ridge Road; run off update- Supervisor Timm will contact concrete contractor for info.     
                          YY Rd. construction update- C-I-R to start last week in July 
                          Schieche Rd; erosion issue around new culvert- Chair Jacobs will investigate  
                          DOT Notification of 2027 HWY 33 project- parking lanes by church could be done at town’s cost 
 
Citizen concerns:  Carrie Servais, Schams Rd., stated a complaint about speed bumps in front of her house.   
                                Stated that a particular vehicle is still speeding with the reduced speed limit sign; 15 MPH; 
                                and the speed bumps. Note-there is only one set in place on this street. 
                                - Chair Jacobs will look into it. 
                                 This resident also stated a water drainage issue with the culvert in front of her house on   
                                 Schams Rd. Stated town staff poured cement there. Problem continues. Asked if a bigger 
                                 pipe(culvert) could be run under the road. – Chair Jacobs stated he will look into the matter   
                                 in a couple of days 
                                 Barry Nelson, Schams Rd. made an inquiry on Property Assessment start. Assessors only doing 
                                 outside assessment. Inside by questionnaires sent out.   
                                 Barry Nelson announced 2nd half of property taxes due at the end of July 
  
*Chair Jacobs announced CPAC Meeting July 22,2021 at the Town Hall 
 
Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Timm, 2nd by Supervisor Neubauer.  Meeting adjourned at 7:29 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, Jill M Murphy, Town Clerk of Greenfield, La Crosse County 


